## Smiling Faces and Giving Hearts!

Today marked a heart-warming and memorable day for our MBA students at the Faculty of Management Studies (FMS), as they took a meaningful step beyond the four walls of the classroom and into the heart of our local community. As part of their academic assignment, the students visited the Anganwadi Centre in Village Choraha, located near our University campus.

This visit was not just another routine educational activity. It was a gesture of empathy, learning, and shared joy. The students distributed **educational kits**, **stationery**, **and snacks** to the children at the centre. The bright smiles and sparkling eyes of the little ones were a true reflection of the happiness that such a small act of kindness can bring. This experience reminded us all of the power of community engagement and the importance of giving back, even in simple ways.

Through this activity, our students were given an opportunity to understand the real-world significance of social responsibility and compassionate leadership. While management education often focuses on strategy, analysis, and decision-making, we believe that empathy and ethics are equally essential pillars of strong leadership. This initiative allowed our students to witness, first-hand, the impact of inclusive action and the importance of being socially aware professionals.

We are extremely grateful to our leadership for their constant encouragement and support, which made this outreach possible. Our heartfelt thanks to Hon'ble Vice Chancellor Sir, Registrar Sir, and Dean Sir, whose guidance continues to inspire our academic and social initiatives. We also extend special thanks to Dr. Shiv Narayan Singh Sir and Mr. Devanshu, whose efforts and presence greatly contributed to the success of the event.

This outreach was not just a one-time assignment — it was a reflection of the values we stand for at FMS: inclusivity, empathy, service, and community growth. We are proud of our students for stepping up with such enthusiasm and for making a genuine impact, however small, in the lives of these young children.

Such initiatives are a reminder that education is not just about textbooks and exams, but about becoming better human beings — thoughtful, aware, and active members of society.

We look forward to more such opportunities where our students can connect, contribute, and grow not only as future managers but as responsible citizens of tomorrow.

Warm Regards, Team FMS

















